OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  November 13, 2008
PROJECT-  Bonneville
RESPONSE DATE-  As soon as possible.
Description of the problem
BON maintenance requests approval to remove PH1 STSs on 1 December to accommodate the amount of winter maintenance work and ITS modifications.
Type of outage required
STSs would need to be pulled from units 1 and 3 about two weeks early.  The DSM would be dewatered for the season.
Impact on facility operation

Removing screens early allows the Project to prepare for the ITS mods and frees up some time later in December to work on other winter maintenance tasks such as the Bradford Island fishway.
Length of time for repairs
The screens would be out until normal installation in September.
Expected impacts on fish passage
Adult fallback and kelts may miss the ITS and go through the turbine units.

Comments from agencies

BPA- I'm Ok with pulling them early. –s
IDFG- Tammy, No objections.  Russ

NOAA- if not needed for ITS mods, then the screens need to stay installed until after 15 December.
Final results
The contractor no longer needs to get into the ITS channel until after the new year.  With that information, the Project will delay pulling screens until January.  The DSM will remain watered up until sometime in January.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-691-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 
